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Context

A short consultation exercise was held in March 2021 to assess the level of 
interest in an Over the Board Counties Finals Competition during Summer 2021. 
The consultation also covered the preferred rating limits for County team 
selection going forwards recognising the ECF rating lists have changed from 3 to 
4 digits and some Counties have experienced difficulties providing teams, 
particularly at lower rating levels.

Competitions for 2021 - The feedback received to date (late March) indicates a 
50/50 split between Counties wishing to complete the 2019/2020 season with 
Finals in Summer 2021, and Counties preferring a clean break with the 2019/ 
2020 season abandoned.

Rating Limits - The table below provides some analysis of the impact of adopting 
the 100 point elo boundaries on the competition including the percentage of 
players within different ratings bands based on data from the ECF rating / 
grading lists.
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Feedback has been generally supportive for 100 point Elo boundaries and with a 
clear preference for reducing the number of rating bands to make it easier to 
provide county teams going forward.  One county advocated raising the bar by 
100 across the board as it suited their demographic; this was not supported 
more widely and would potentially reduce the number of players available for the
Open to an unacceptable level as shown in the supporting analysis.  
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